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SEND Family Voice

We are keen to hear your views
and opinions about the SEND
services in Redcar and Cleveland.  
Please take a moment to
complete this on the "Your Voice"
section of the website.  Good, bad
or indifferent we want to hear from
you!

Issue 17 - Feb 25

A monthly newsletter filled with news, information and events
for all things SEND in the Redcar & Cleveland area.

Your Voice

A monthly newsletter filled with news, information and events for all
things SEND in the Redcar & Cleveland area.

Hello everyone and welcome to Februarys issue. A big welcome to all our families new and old, word seems to be
spreading fast and we have new members and followers joining us each day which is amazing to see!  As
demand for our service continues to grow we have found ourselves outgrowing our current offices.  We have
therefore decided to move to a larger room within the Civic Centre. We have remained on the same floor, second
floor, but moved round the corner to allows us to host smaller events in our offices. Some of the upcoming Autism
Central events will be held in our new office and our Lending Library and Sensory Shop are fully set up and
established. As always our drops ins will continue out in the breakout space of the second floor and if you need to
speak in private to a member of the team, our office will be available for this. 

To ensure we are representing all families voices in our area, we will be sending out an annual SEND Audit to all our
families later this month. This helps us see what areas we have most members and engagement and where we
need to focus on. We will also be collecting information on services to identify any gaps or issues that we can
feedback to professionals. This survey will be anonymous so please take a couple of minutes to complete so we
can ensure we are collecting and representing as many families as possible. 

We are also working on our first SEND Conference for parents and carers.  We would be looking to hold this around
April /May time and it would be a full days session with lunch and refreshments provided.  The day itself would
include what services are available in our area for families as well as updates from the Local Authority, Health and
Social Care teams to see what is currently happening in these areas in terms of SEND.  We would also use this as
an opportunity to find out from parents what is working well in the area and what is not working as well to identify
any gaps we can raise with professionals.  We shall keep you posted with developments on our Facebook group
and page and via email. 

In the meantime if a service is not meeting your child or young persons needs or you are not sure what support is
out there for you access, please feel free to pop into one of our drop ins, send us a message or complete a Your
Voice submission or Contact Us form and we will respond.  

A warm welcome

Julia Walker, Julia is a parent carer
with a great range of knowledge to
help support parents.  Julia is
regularly in attendance at our drop
ins and events. Please stop and say
hello if you see Julia at one of our
events.
 

Please welcome
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News & Information 

There are inconsistencies and issues moving
from children’s social care to adult social 

care team. 

We were introduced to the managers who
oversee the children and adults social care
team and invited to a meeting to feedback
parents issues in person. You will see some

posts and surveys coming out via our
textbooks and emails to find out more. We

will keep you informed of professs. 

Services at James Cook Hospital

A Hospital Passport is a great document for children and young people who have to go into hospital either for an inpatient appointment or
more long term care. The Health Passport, as shown below, contains information about your child or young person, their likes and dislikes
plus important information which health staff should be aware of. The paper document can be handed to hospital staff who will place the
persons notes to ensure any professional can see it and is aware of. There is more information on Health Passports on the following link 
 
https://www.england.nhs.uk/publication/health-and-care-passports/

South Tees Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust, recognise and value the role carers have in the health, comfort and wellbeing of  their patients.  
The trust defines a carer as a person of any age who provides help and support to a parent, child, partner, relative or close friend because
of their illness, frailty or disability. The care they provide is unpaid.

You can find more information on the following link together with details about the carers passport : 

https://www.southtees.nhs.uk/patients-visitors/visitors/carers/

Jams Cook also have a service for young adults with a learning disability transitioning to adult care. As well as a Health Passport
mentioned above, there is a designated team who can help young people and families. The following link has more details including .A
guide for parents of young people who have a learning disability and are ready to move on to adult health services.  

https://www.southtees.nhs.uk/resources/a-guide-for-parents-of-young-people-who-have-a-learning-disability-and-are-ready-to-
move-on-to-adult-health-services/

We are linking in with the team who oversee hospital passports to offer an event 
for parents to come and complete a hospital passport for your child / young 
person. We will post details on our. Facebook group once this has been organised. 

Redcar and Cleveland Council’s Transport Consultation

Redcar and Cleveland Council are currently consulting on transport costs for
those young people aged 16-19 years still in education.  We understand letters
have gone out to families.  We would encourage as many families as possible to
complete the consultation.  We have provided the link below.   

https://redcarcleveland.uk.engagementhq.com/post-16-travel-
survey/surveys/post-16-travel-student-feedback1

We are in discussions with the transport team to hold a drop in event for the
consultation where parents can come along and ask questions and receive
further information.  We shall post details on our Facebook page and group once
this has been organised. 
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LA Sen Services - 01642 204503

LA MACH Team  01642 130700
Email - RedcarMACH@redcar-cleveland.gov.uk 

Camhs - 0300 013 2000

Shortbreaks Self referral - 01642 771247

Daisy Chain Family Support - 01642 531248
(Option 1)

Carers Together - 01642 488977 

Important Contact Numbers

News & Information cont 

SPOTLIGHT 
ON

An informative webinar hosted
by the Police Cyber Crime

Team to help support parents
and carers to keep children

safe online. 

Click on the link below to sign
up 

https://shorturl.at/fq6TW

Peanut Balls 
Does your child own a peanut ball? Have you

received a copy of our information sheet which
shows some great ways to use a peanut ball? If
not drop us a message and we can email one

across or drop it in the post for you. 

With some great tips you can use a peanut ball
to help your child regulate, use it for vestibular

input or as a great tool for some heavy work. The
possibilities are endless! 

To request a copy please message us via
Facebook or email us 

info@sendfamilyvoicerc.com

Direct Payments and Disability Social Workers 

We have received quite a few Your Voice submissions and parents
reaching out asking for help with direct payments and disability social
workers. 

We have reached out to this department to ask for clarification for
families, and been advised that all requests need to make a request to
the MACH team at Redcar and Cleveland council for an assessment of
their needs. 

You can contact the MACH team by :

telephone : 01642 130700

Email - RedcarMACH@redcar-cleveland.gov.uk 

Safer Internet Day

We have been sent the poster, displayed
on the left, which is offering parents a
chance to join an online session to find out
more information about transitions to
adulthood. There are a couple of sessions
for parent carers which are being held on
the evening. These sessions are free and
the link to book is listed below. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/Response
Page.aspx?
id=uc24UbDrdEqOZ9HMRiI95zO3iyeTW59L
mxVyYeSeBLhUQlNRSEw1MU5CRDdaUEdHV0
pVQTJLUUJaVSQlQCNjPTEkJUAjdD1n

Transition to Adulthood
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Events

We have some fabulous events lined up for our parent carers around different issues and some guest speakers. All our events are open to
parents and family members of Redcar and Cleveland.  We ask that if you want to attend an event or training session you don’t book two
places in your name but that the second person attending signs up for our free membership. They can do so via the link below. 

https://sendfamilyvoicerc.co.uk/membership/

Some of our upcoming events are listed below:

Understanding Autism hosted by Autism Central 

Autism and wellbeing hosted by Autism Central

PDA  (Pathological Demand Avoidance). A full days session with Alison Wombwell who will talk through PDA and provide strategies and
tips to support families. Lunch and refreshments are also included. This is a chargeable event at £5 per person. 

https://sendfamilyvoicerc.co.uk/membership/


SEN Sessions

In and around the Redcar and Cleveland area. 


